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In This Issue of The Angler 
 
Banquet Reservation Formééééééé.. 
Membership Renewal Formééééééé. 

 
GBFA Fishing Flea Market 
PAC Monthly Meeting, Simonsdale Civic Center 
PAC Awards Banquet 
PAC Board Meeting, Simonsdale Civic Center 
Hunt for Hardheads Tournament 

Up Coming Events 
 
March 14th 8am-2:30pméééééééé... 
March 16th, 7pmééééééééééé... 
March 21stéééééééééééééé. 
April 6th, 7pméééééééééééé... 
May 16théééééééééééééé... 

2020 PAC Membership 
  

2020 PAC Membership dues are due on January 1st.  Remember, to participate in club tournaments and 
be eligible for club awards, your dues must be paid before you go fishing. See page 2 for more infor-
mation and page 11 for membership form. 

March Speaker 
 

PACôs guest speaker for the March 16th meeting is Denny Dobbins.  Denny will speak on Chesapeake 
Bay Flounder Fishing.  Please check PACôs website, www.portsmouthanglersclub.net,  for up-to-date 
information. The meeting will be at the Simonsdale Civic Center, 5006 Vick Street, Portsmouth and 
will begin at 7pm. 

PORTSMOUTH ANGLERS CLUB 2020 AWARDS BANQUET 
 

This yearôs banquet is being held on Saturday, March 21, 2020, at the Bid-A-Wee Golf Course Pavilion, 
located at 1 Bid-A-Wee Drive, Portsmouth.  
  
The banquet will once again feature a raffle with very nice prizes.  Any members or advertisers wish-
ing to help in the form of prize donations, soliciting prizes, or sponsoring plaques and trophies 
should contact Linda Baker at 237-5554 or Denise Harrell at 488-9039.  Any and all help will be 
appreciated. 
 

See page 6 for Banquet cost, menu and reservation form.  The reservation form is also available on our 
website on the forms page. 

http://www.portsmouthanglersclub.net
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The Angler 
A Publication of the 

Portsmouth Anglers Club, Inc. 
 

Editor   Rob Jordan 757-488-9305 
E-Mail address  rtjordan@verizon.net 
Webmaster Rob Jordan 757-488-9305 
 
We encourage all members to submit articles 
and pictures for publication in the PAC  
Newsletter.  Send your pictures and articles, 
your favorite recipes, or anything that may be 
newsworthy and informative to  
rtjordan@verizon.net. 
 
 

2019 Club Officers 
 

President:           Denny Dobbins  477-9156 
Vice-President   Steve Parrish  
Secretary            Denise Harrell  488-9039 
Treasurer            Mark Hartung 
 
 
Please visit the PAC websiteééé.. 
www.portsmouthanglersclub.net 
Please visit the PAC Facebook Pageé.. 
https://www.facebook.com/Portsmouth-
Anglers-Club-191636390871969/ 

USCG Vessel Examination 
 

Even if you pay careful attention to safety, dan-
gerous mechanical problems can crop up on the 
best-maintained boat.  Thatôs why the U.S 
Coast Guard recommends that all recreational 
boaters (including personal watercraft users) 
take advantage of the free Vessel Safety Check 
(VSC) program every year. 
 

VSCs are offered by experienced members of 
the U.S. Coast Guard Auxiliary and the United 
States Power Squadrons, two of the nationôs 
premier volunteer boating safety organizations.  
A VSC is your best way of learning about prob-
lems that might put you in violation of state or 
federal laws or, worse, create danger for you or 
your passengers on the water. 
 

Sarah Bremer, United States Coast Guard Aux-
iliary Flotilla 58 and PAC member,  will be 
glad to provide you with a courtesy inspection.  
Call Sarah on 397-3659, and she will set up an 
appointment to come to you and provide a free 
USCG Vessel Safety Check. 

2020 PAC Membership 
  

2020 PAC Membership dues were due on January 1st.  Remember, to participate in club tournaments 
and be eligible for club awards, your dues must be paid before you go fishing.  The cost of a family 
membership is only $30 and includes all household members under 18.  Single memberships are only 
$20. PAC Memberships also include The Angler, our monthly newsletter, and the free dinner held in 
October each year.  Please either mail your dues to the PAC post office box or bring them to the next 
meeting.  Also, include your email address so The Angler can be emailed to you.  Emailing the news-
letter saves PAC money and you will receive your newsletter several days sooner.  See page 8 for 
membership form. 

In Club Tournament 
 

Brian Hartung is PACôs Prize Fish Chairman 
for 2019-2020.  More information on in-club 
tournaments and prize fish to follow at the next 
meeting. 

http://portsmouthanglersclub.net/
https://www.facebook.com/Portsmouth-Anglers-Club-191636390871969/
https://www.facebook.com/Portsmouth-Anglers-Club-191636390871969/
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Raffle Chairman Needed 
 
JR Moore is stepping down as the monthly raffle chairman.  We need someone to take his place in 
order for this monthly tradition to continue.  Please consider helping PAC by volunteering to become 
our raffle chairman.  Duties would be to purchase raffle prizes and running the raffle at each monthly 
meeting.  Please contact JR or any board member at the next meeting if you would like to help. 

Election of Officers for 2020 
 

The Nominating Committee will present PACôs proposed slate of officers for 2020 at the March 
meeting for your vote.  Please attend the March meeting to help elect your officers for the coming 
year.  The proposed slate of officers isééé. 
 
President   Denny Dobbins 
Vice-President  Steve Parrish 
Secretary   Denise Harrell 
Treasurer   Mark Hartung 

Portsmouth Anglers Club Memorial Scholarship 
 
Portsmouth Anglers Club is looking for a smart, young angler to be the recipient of the Portsmouth 
Anglers Club Memorial Scholarship.  The scholarship, worth up to $1,000, will be given to a grad-
uating senior who is heading off to a recognized college, university, or trade school.     
 
All five of the following requirements must be met by the participant:   
1.  Recipient shall be under the age of 25 years old 
2. Recipient must be an Anglers Club Member of a Tidewater Virginia Club or dependent of a 

current member in good standing and the recipient or the member upon whom he or she is 
the dependent, must have been with the club for a minimum of two (2) consecutive years  

3. Recipient and sponsor (the member of which they are a dependent) must have participated 
in Anglers Club activities  

4. Recipient must have angling achievements for which they have been recognized  
5. Recipient must be academically proficient.  
 
Deadline for application submission is July 1, 2020.  For more information and a scholarship 
application, visit www.portsmouthanglersclub.net  Mail all applications to the Portsmouth Anglers 
Club Memorial Scholarship Committee, c/o Portsmouth Anglerôs Club,  P. O. Box 7842, Ports-
mouth, VA 23707.  

http://www.portsmouthanglersclub.net/
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The Portsmouth Anglersô Club is in need of your help! We are calling for volunteers to assist us with 
the Childrenôs Sunshine Program (CSP) this summer as well as year-round. We are looking for peo-
ple to help us every month of the year. It entails much work that our very limited personnel running it 
simply cannot keep up efficiently with all the aspects of the program. If you have any time and want 
to be involved with a local program that is known throughout the entire fishing community of the 
Tidewater area for taking kids (generally ages 5-15) out on the water to experience the Chesapeake 
Bay. We need anyone who can help with various tasks and volunteering. Everything from stuffing 
creel bags, picking up materials from organizations such as VMRC, NOAA, DGIF and others, solic-
iting not only money but also food, drinks, and other supplies, computer work, attending the events 
(boats and/or piers), and just generally HELPING us in any way.  
 
We are located in Portsmouth and currently meet here once a month.  
 
Do YOU have the time and wherewithal to help us help the kids? If so, please contact Denny Dob-
bins at dennydobbins13@aol.com or call him at 757-477-9156. You can also contact the volunteer 
coordinator John Meagher at john.1942@live.com or call him at 757-399-4673. Please re: your 
emails with the title subject of ñCSP volunteersò.  
 
You do not have to be an adult to be a volunteer. This is a great opportunity for youth to get involved 
with an important program that will develop their communication skills, community involvement and 
help prepare them for college and/or career. They would be joining other organizations such as local 
police departments, sheriffôs departments, salvation armies, and others. The last thing we want to add 
is to go to our website www.portsmouthanglersclub.net click on ñSunshine Programò (or any other 
links there) to learn more about us.  
 
Please come join us and help us to continue providing a program for children throughout the Tide-
water area. Giving these children the opportunity to fish who normally would not get that chance is a 
huge contribution to their young lives.  
 
Upcoming tentative dates: Work day: June26th 10am at Dennyôs to prepare rods/reels. Located at 
1057 West Road, Chesapeake, VA 23323 PLEASE RSVP to Denny @ 477-9156 or John @ 399-
4673 A minimum of 10 people is needed to completely overhaul 175 rods and reels.  
 

Fishing dates 
 

BOAT TRIPS     PIER EVENTS  
     July 9        July 23 
     July 16        August 13 
     July 30 

     August 6 

 
Rain dates August 20 and 27. No more than 6 volunteers for boat trips and a minimum of 50 needed 
for pier events. 

mailto:dennydobbins13@aol.com
mailto:john.1942@live.com
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A Brief Bio from Alex McCrickard of DGIF 
I have been with DGIF for one year now. As DGIF's aquatic education coordinator, I lead the agencies efforts to recruit, 
retain, and reactivate (R3) anglers all across the state. I conduct aquatic & angling educational workshops for the public 
as well as train DGIF complementary work force volunteers to become angling education instructors for the agency. As 
aquatic education coordinator, I promote our diverse fisheries to the general public and help build an understanding and 
awareness of the science and management of our freshwater fisheries in Virginia.   
Prior to working for DGIF I worked as an environmental educator for the Chesapeake Bay Foundation for 4 years.  I 
managed a canoe education program based out of Richmond. I was also a fly-fishing guide in Wyoming on the Upper 
North Platte River for 2 years after college. I received a Bachelor of Arts degree from Sewanee, The University of the 
South, in Environmental Studies, Natural Resources. I am currently finishing up a Master's Degree in Environmental 
Studies from Virginia Commonwealth University.   
Fly-fishing is my specialty but I love all types of fishing. I am an avid freshwater angler and enjoy focusing my efforts on 
river fishing for smallmouth bass or trout fishing on tailwaters, spring creeks, on mountain freestone streams. I also enjoy 
fishing warm water impoundments for largemouth, chain pickerel, bowfin, etc. I also enjoy saltwater fishing and we are 

so lucky in Virginia being on the Chesapeake Bay. Striped bass are some of my favorite fish to target. 

 
 
 
 

 
YOU ARE INVITED 

to attend the Portsmouth Anglersô Club April meeting with a special speaker! 
 

Who: DGIF Aquatic Education Coordinator, ALEX McCRICKARD 
 

Where: Simonsdale Civic Center 

5006 Vick St., Portsmouth, VA 

Date: Monday, April 20th, 2020 
Time: 7:00PM 

 
Because of the limited space RSVP is requested no later than April 6th 
RSVP with John Meagher @ 757-399-4673 (Please leave message with your name, phone number 
and how many attendees.) 
Refreshments provided by PAC.  
 
Alex has been with DGIF for one year. He previously worked as an environmental educator for 4 
years with the Chesapeake Bay Foundation, managed a canoe education program based out of Rich-
mond and was a fly-fishing guide in Wyoming on the upper north Platte River for 2 years after col-
lege. He has a BA in Environmental Studies, Natural Resources from Sewanee, The University of the 
South. He specializes in fly-fishing and enjoys salt-water fishing on the Chesapeake Bay for striped 
bass.  
DGIF is also a supporter of the PAC Childrenôs Sunshine Program. 
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VIRGINIA STATE FRESHWATER RECORDS 
Updated: January 31, 2020 

Provided by DGIF www.dgif.virginia.gov 

 
** Denotes record fish was caught before using new State Record Fish Rules adopted in 1985. 

Species Weight Location Date Angler 
Black Crappie** 4 lbs. 14 oz. Lake Conner 04-08-1967 E. L. Blackstock 
Black Crappie 4 lbs. 10 oz. Private Pond 04-24-1994 Justin Elliott 
Blue Catfish 143 lbs. Buggs Island Lake 06-18-2011 Richard ñNickò An-

derson 
Bluegill Sunfish** 4 lbs. 8 oz. Private Pond 02-07-1970 Thomas E. Jones 
Bluegill Sunfish NO ENTRY TO DATE; MINI-

MUM WEIGHT TO QUALIFY 
IS 2 LBS. 

      

Bowfin** 17 lbs. 8 oz. Chickahominy Lake 11-14-1964 E. C. Cutright 
Bowfin 16 lbs. 8 oz. Lake Cahoon 10-17-2004 John Plyler, Jr. 
Brook Trout 5 lbs. 15 oz. Cub Run 03-12-2019 Thomas Garth 
Brown Trout** 18 lbs. 11 oz. Smith River 06-22-1979 William W. Nease 
Brown Trout 14 lbs. 12 oz. South Fork Holston 05-24-1990 Mike Perkins 
Common Carp 49 lbs. 4 oz. Lake Prince 06-25-1986 Jeff Graham 
Chain Pickerel** 7 lbs. 12 oz. Douthat Lake 01-26-1974 Glenn C. Williams 
Chain Pickerel 7 lbs. 10 oz. Lake Shawnee 12-31-1996 R. L. White 
Channel Catfish** 32 lbs. Lake Chesdin 04-28-1980 Hugh Wyatt 
Channel Catfish 31 lbs. 8 oz. Rappahannock River 10-02-1992 Sue Stanley 
Coho Salmon** 8 lbs. 12 oz. Philpott Reservoir 12-27-1971 Melvin Chilton 
Flathead Catfish 68 lbs. 12 oz. Lake Smith 05-25-2018 Jeffrey E. Dill 
Freshwater Drum 29 lbs. 6 oz. Buggs Island Lake 03-26-2018 Del Pool 
Gar 25 lbs. 2 oz. Lake Prince 05-28-1987 Roger Beaver 
Hybrid Striped Bass 15 lbs. 13 oz. Claytor Lake 03-16-2016 Don Jessie 
Lake Trout** 5 lbs. 6 oz. Philpott Reservoir 07-06-1966 Arthur A. Conner 
Largemouth Bass 16 lbs. 4 oz. Connor Lake 05-20-1985 Richard Tate 
Muskie (including 
Tiger) 

45 lbs. 8 oz. New River 06-01-2007 Shannon Hill 

Northern Pike 31 lbs. 4 oz. Motts Run Reservoir 07-24-1994 George Wood 
Rainbow Trout 14 lbs. 7 oz. Greers Pond 06-28-1993 Michael Lowe 
Redear Sunfish 4 lbs. 12 oz. Private Pond 04-28-1986 Michael Mills 
Roanoke Bass 2 lbs. 9 oz. Western Branch Reser-

voir 
05-28-2005 Harry G. Swauger 

Rock Bass 2 lbs. 2 oz. Laurel Bed Lake 05-17-1986 Larry Ball 
Sauger** 5 lbs. 8 oz. South Holston Lake 07-02-1972 R. Stallard 
Sauger 3 lbs. Clinch River 04-24-2010 Ronald C. Davis 
Saugeye NO ENTRY TO DATE; MINI-

MUM WEIGHT TO QUALIFY 
IS 6 LBS. 

      

Smallmouth Bass 8 lbs. 1 oz. New River 03-12-2003 Donald S. Eaton, Jr. 
Spotted Bass** 6 lbs. 10 oz. Flannagan Reservoir 03-31-1976 Joe Jett Friend 
Spotted Bass 4 lbs. 12 oz. Claytor Lake 01-01-2020 Cliffton Joel Hamil-

ton 
Striped Bass 53 lbs. 7 oz. Leesville Reservoir 03-16-2000 James B. Davis 
Sunfish (all/other) NO ENTRY TO DATE; MINI-

MUM WEIGHT TO QUALIFY 
IS 1 LB. 

      

Walleye** 22 lbs. 8 oz. New River 08-20-1973 Roy G. Barrett 
Walleye 15 lbs. 15 oz. New River 12-15-2000 Anthony P. Duncan 
White Bass 6 lbs. 13 oz. Lake Orange 07-31-1989 Ron Sprouse 
White Catfish 7 lbs. 6 oz. Western Branch Reser-

voir 
03-24-1992 Thomas Elkins 

White Crappie NO ENTRY TO DATE; MINI-
MUM WEIGHT TO QUALIFY 
IS 3 LBS. 

      

White Perch 3 lbs. 2 oz. Private Pond 06-13-2012 Beau McLaughlin 
Yellow Perch 3 lbs. Flannagan Reservoir 03-08-2010 George Mullins 
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PORTSMOUTH ANGLERS CLUB 
2020 AWARDS BANQUET 

 

This yearôs banquet is being held on Saturday, March 21, 2020, at the Bid-A-Wee Golf Course Pavil-
ion, located at 1 Bid-A-Wee Drive, Portsmouth.  
Banquet Cost:  $21.00 for adults and $8.00 for children 3 years to 12 years.  There is no charge for 
children 2 and under. 
 

The cash bar opens at 6 p.m., with dinner being served at 7 p.m.  The adult menu is a served buffet 
and includes: 

 
¶  Country Fried Chicken 
¶  Roast Beef with Gravy 
¶  Red Roasted Potatoes with Rosemary 
¶  Mashed Potatoes 
¶  Freshly Baked Yeast Rolls 
¶  Vegetable Medley (Yellow and Zucchini Squash) 
¶  Green Beans 
¶  Dessert 
¶  Beverage 
 

The childrenôs menu (3-12 years) features: 
 

¶  Chicken Fingers 
¶  French Fries 
¶  Dessert 
¶  Beverage 

 
 

For proper planning, it is necessary to make reservations and pay by March 13th. 
 

The banquet will once again feature a raffle with very nice prizes.  Any members or advertisers wish-
ing to help in the form of prize donations or soliciting prizes, should contact Linda Baker at 237-5554 
or Denise Harrell at 488-9039.  Any and all help will be appreciated. 
 

Please make checks payable to Portsmouth Anglers Club and send them with the attached registration 
form to Denise Harrell, 200 Pine Bluff, Portsmouth, VA 23701. 

 
 
 
 
 

PORTSMOUTH ANGLERS CLUB 
2020 AWARDS BANQUET 

REGISTRATION 
 

 
NAME (Please Print) 
 
Total No. Adults       ______     X    $21.00   =   $ 
 
Total No. Children (Age 3 years to 12 years) ______   X   $8.00   = $ 
 
Total No. Children 2 and Under (No Charge) ________   
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BARTLEY F. TUTHILL., IV, LTD. 
ATTORNEY AND COUNSELOR AT 

LAW 
 

464 DINWIDDIE STREET 
Portsmouth, VA  23704 

 

(757) 393-6544    E-MAIL 
FAX (757) 393-1916 barttuthill@hotmail.com 

 
 
 

Bart Tuthill, P.A.C. Member 

AD SPACE  PRICES 
Business Card size is $110     1/3 page ad is $135    1/2 page ad is $150   Full page ad is $200 

PAC membership is in addition to ads and will run January thru December. 

Please support our advertisers! 

www.ptrailerusa.com 
www.SturtevantFuneralHome.com e-mail:  sturtevant@sfhva.com 

President & PAC Member 

mailto:barttuthill@hotmail.com
http://www.ptrailerva.com
http://www.SturtevantFuneralHome.com
mailto:sturtevant@sfhva.com
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